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As the Chair of Health Pol icy and Management at the Office of Public Health Studies, John A. Burns 
School of Medicine, I'd humbly request to submit this written testimony. 

Senate Bill 2398, as introduced, may pose an unnecessary health risk to the citizens of Hawaii, as well as 
visitors attending tattoo trade shows and conventions. The proposed language amendments introduce 
risk by shihing the ultimate responsibility of licensing from the State of Hawaii to se rvices for hire. These 
for-hire licens ing services could be out-of-state or even online licensing. While some online licensing 
services ask for infection control course work, there is no way to verify if artists have received necessary 
training . Other professionals who come in contact with body fluid, such as phlebotomists, have 
extensive in-person training programs and licensing. Th is is important to ensure patient safety and 
effectiveness. It is my opinion that professionals whose work involves human fluid, and possibly may 
come in contact with blood borne diseases, must have the appropriate professional training, 
certification and licensing to prevent the unnecessary spread of disease. In an analysis of several dozen 
past studies, CDC researchers found that tattoos from non-professionals appear to carry a risk of the 
blood-borne liver infection hepatitis C. On the other hand, there was no evidence that tattoos done by 
professionals carried a hepatitis C risk. Online licensing. which would be made possible through the 
amendment of 58 2398, would prevent the State of Hawaii from the direct oversight of important 
disease control and prevention. 

I submit this testimony and ask state legislators carefully to consider how amendments to SB 2398 could 
introduce unnecessary health risks to Hawaii. 
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